

City of Barrie

70 Collier Street P.O. Box 400 Barrie. ON L4M 4T5

Minutes - Final Seniors Advisory Committee

Monday, May 14, 2018 10:00 AM Sir Robert Barrie Room

For consideration by the Community Services Committee on September 10, 2018.

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, R. Cotton at 10:05 a.m. The following were in attendance for the meeting:

Present: 9 - Councillor B. Ainsworth

R. Cotton M. Stevenson G. Kavanagh

H. Stone
J. Comper
L. Bourassa
L. Ricardo

R. McEachern

Absent: 4 - G. Sels

J. Youell-Robson M. Malcolm

R. Cheeseman

ALSO PRESENT:

Barrie Police Service, Constable J. Reynolds Prevention of Senior Abuse Network, P. Luening.

STAFF:

Accessibility Co-ordinator, C. Dillon Committee Support Clerk, J. Werth Manager of Intensification and Land Use Policy, M. Banfield Recreation Programmer, J. Gourlie.

City of Barrie Page 1

The Seniors Advisory Committee met and reports as follows:

SENIORS TRANSITIONAL HOUSING - ZONING DISCUSSION

- L. Stevenson expressed her concerns regarding a lack of transitional housing in Barrie and Simcoe County to support seniors when discharged from hospital to home. Ms. Stevenson provided an update regarding the status of Victoria Village's application for seniors transitional housing. Ms. Stevenson offered to arrange a meeting with representatives from Victoria Village, external stakeholders and members of the Seniors Advisory Committee to further discuss the possibility of providing seniors transitional housing at Victoria Village.
- M. Banfield, Manager of Intensification and Land Use Policy of the Planning and Building Services Department noted that applications need to meet several requirements including: zoning, building and fire codes. Ms. Banfield encouraged applicants to request an initial meeting with staff from the Planning and Building Services Department to begin the pre-consultation process.
- C. Dillon, Accessibility Co-ordinator advised that a representative from the Royal Victoria Regional Health Centre has been invited to a future meeting of the Seniors Advisory Committee to provide an update on seniors transitional housing initiatives in Barrie.

PRESENTATION REGARDING VULNERABLE PERSONS REGISTRY

Constable J. Reynolds from the Operational Support Division - Crime Prevention Unit of the Barrie Police Service provided a verbal presentation regarding the Vulnerable Person Registry (VPR) established in 2014 to serve residents in the City of Barrie. Constable Reynolds explained that a vulnerable person is defined as a person who may pose a danger to him/herself due to a medical, mental health or physical condition.

Constable Reynolds provided an overview of the City's VPR as follows:

- The VPR is a valuable tool for emergency services personnel to assist or locate a vulnerable person during a crisis situation;
- The VPR allows a caregiver to submit vital information concerning a vulnerable person to the Barrie Police Service database;
- An overview of the data collected on the VPR Registration Form such as: detailed physical description, photograph, places likely to visit, daily routine, emergency contacts and vehicle information; and
- The options to submit a VPR Registration Form include: online at www.barriepolice.ca, by email, in person or by mail.

City of Barrie Page 2

The Committee asked questions regarding the information provided and received responses from Constable Reynolds.

PRESENTATION REGARDING THE PREVENTION OF SENIORS ABUSE

P. Luening, Chair of the Prevention of Senior Abuse Network (PSAN) in Simcoe County provided a verbal presentation concerning the support offered by the PSAN voluntary network concerning seniors at risk of abuse.

Ms. Luening provided an overview of the PSAN as follows:

- The Vision Statement of the PSAN: all seniors in Simcoe County live with dignity and respect in a safe environment;
- The Mission Statement of the PSAN: promote an awareness of elder abuse and prevention through education and advocacy; and
- A review of the PSAN's current projects including promoting the "It's Not Right" Campaign and website enhancements.

In closing, Ms. Luening detailed the next steps for the PSAN and noted that June 15, 2018 is World Elder Abuse Awareness Day.

The Committee asked questions regarding the information provided and received responses from Ms. Luening.

55+ INFORMATION DIRECTORY UPDATE

C. Dillon, Accessibility Co-ordinator provided an update regarding printing estimates for the publication entitled "55+ Information Directory". Ms. Dillon advised that the Barrie Advance revised its quote of \$2,000.00 to print 5,000 copies of the 55+ Information Directory. Ms. Dillon will also investigate internal printing options.

SENIORS EVENTS/UPDATES

The Committee discussed the following events:

- A debate regarding Assistive Devices Program (ADP) hosted by the CNIB to be held on May 15, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. at 20 Anne Street South; and
- A Seniors Barbecue hosted by the Seniors Advisory Committee to kick off Seniors Month to be held on June 6, 2018 from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at Parkview 55+ Centre.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon.

CHAIRMAN

City of Barrie Page 3